
CARLTON LE MOORLAND PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday11th May 2022 

in Carlton Le Moorland Village Hall 
 

The Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr. Jeremy Hutchinson welcomed the 

parishioners to the Annual Parish Meeting. 
 

1a. Present at the Meeting 

Councillors J. Hutchinson, R. Garlant, A. Sceeny, D. Cook, F. Jacques, E 

Marland, 6 members of the public, District Cllr. Mary Green and the clerk.  
 

1b. Apologies for absence 

There were apologies from Cllr. E. Surphlis and County Councillor Marianne 

Overton. 
 

2. Minutes of the Last Annual Parish Meeting – 14th April 2021 and Matters Arising 

The clerk had circulated copies of the notes of the last meeting to councillors 

and on the website prior to the meeting. The minutes were agreed as a true 

record and signed accordingly.  
 

3. Review of the Year by Chairman of the Parish Council – Cllr. Jeremy 

Hutchinson 

The Chairman noted that Covid-19 continued to play a part in the work of 

the Parish Council during the early part 2021-22. 

The Council was mainly focussed on dealing with final allocation of Lottery 

funding with plans for an outdoor store, extended patio area and fencing 

being approved. This work was now nearing completion. 

The Council had funded 2 new benches for the Platinum Jubilee and these 

will be located in front of the Church and on the Sands. 

The Parish Council applied to Lincolnshire County Council for over 200 trees 

as part of the Queens canopy cover scheme and these have been planted 

on the playing field, Broughton Road , and land on Brigg Lane and Back 

Lane in collaboration with the Lincolnshire Agricultural Society. 

Repairs to the Church clock had been funded by the Parish Council. 

There had been significant maintenance at the Sands and elsewhere during 

the year, and thanks were extended to all the volunteers involved. 

 

Cllr. Hutchinson thanked the Councillors and clerk for all their support during 

the year, also John Shaw (Internal Auditor), Margaret Harwood 

(Litterpicking), Margaret Hutchinson (Village Hall bookings) and Sue North 

(Village Hall). 
 

4. Items, issues and suggestions raised by parishioners 

The Council was thanked for all their work on behalf of the village during this 

last year. 

 

There being no further questions, Cllr. Hutchinson thanked the parishioners for 

attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.57pm. 
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